November 12, 1948

Ch. Capt. John A. Zwack 0-31066 Office of the Catholic Chaplain Post Chapel Fort Knox, Kentucky

Dear Father Zwack:

Many thanks for your interesting letter of November the fourth. I am very happy to note that now you have a charge where you will be able to do real constructive work. More power to you!

Yesterday we had a wonderful celebration in Bellevue -- the investiture of Monsignor Linkermeyer. It was a very wholesome affair. Things will be quiet around here now for the rest of the year the way it looks now.

Your good pastor, Monsignor Mulligan, who as you know, has been on the sick list for the past year, is much improved. He said one of the Masses last Sunday. Let us hope that he may continue to improve. Two of our priests, father Lonergan at Mercy Hospital and Father Pat Molloy of Ryan are critically ill at this time.

All is well at Loras. About ten thousand fans witnessed Sunday's football game when we defeated St. Thomas by a twenty to thirteen score.

The weather has been exceptionally fine here this Fall. The last few days have been somewhat colder.

No doubt you will be interested to know that one of Monsignor Meyer's brothers died in Chicago, Dr. Edwin Meyer. The funeral will be tomorrow.

Trusting to see you in the near future and with every good wish, I am, dear Father Zwack

Sincerely yours in Our Lord,